
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TO:  Dr. Patricia Wernet, Interim Superintendent of Schools 
  Dr. Griff Powell, Interim Superintendent of Schools 

Board of Education 
 
FROM: Jeanne Keane, Senior Director of Buildings & Grounds 
 
RE: PTO Donation of Whittier Field Trees 
 
DATE: December 14th, 2021  
 
 
Summary 
 
The Whittier PTO would like to donate the money to purchase and install five Ironwood trees to 
plant along the edge of the field and blacktop to reduce the heat index and provide much needed 
shade for Whittier student’s and the community. B&G and the Park District reviewed the 
placement of the trees as to not interfere with any of the sports activities that utilize the Whittier 
field. The donation is an estimated value of $2,400.00.  
 
Administration will be seeking a motion that the Board of Education of Oak Park District 97 
accepts the donation in the amount not to exceed $2,400.00 at its January 11th, 2022 meeting. 
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